
Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

M I N U T E S  O F   R E M O T E   M E E T I N G  

Minutes of a remote MEETING of the Parish Council held using the WebEx Platform on Thursday, May 7th, 2020 at 7.00pm 
Members of the press and public were invited to attend.

Present:
Cllrs Weitzel, Gatward, Dawson, Young, Eayrs, Gillbanks,


Riley & Savage

Attending:
District Cllr Sarah Wilson, County Cllr Peter Downes & Jes 


Salt(Minister) & Clerk
2020/2532
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllr David Holdsworth.  Members wished him a speedy 


recovery.


2020/2533
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


No public participation in the meeting.
2020/2534
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2020/2535
To Approve the Minutes of the meeting held on


March 5, 2020


The Minutes were approved.  To be signed at a later date.
2020/2536
Matters Arising from Minutes dated March 5, 2020 (information 



only)


None
2020/2537
District & County Councillor Reports


Cllr Wilson thanked Members for all they had been doing on behalf of 


residents.  She confirmed that Cllr Recycling Centres would open the 


following week and that Huntingdonshire District Council was very much 


open for business.


Cllr Downes had earlier provided the following report:

Supplementary County Council report to The Offords Parish Council, May 2020
The printing deadline for the Annual Report required me to complete it in early March. Re-reading it today, it feels as though I was talking about a different world!

1. The County Council has been heavily involved in mitigating the worst effects of the virus, especially in relation to looking after older people and children in need. I think the staff have been showing great resilience and determination in the face of unprecedented circumstances. There was initially some overlap and confusion between what each layer of local government has been doing, especially in relation to the identification of the most vulnerable but I think that has now settled down.

2. The Director of Children’s Services provided this report on April 24th:

a. Our programme of prioritised face to face visiting to most vulnerable children and young people continues;

b. Other visiting taking pace virtually using social media;

c. Some visiting is taking place less frequently than previously where this is proportionate; 

d. Links between early help services and community hubs established;

e. Schools continuing to offer excellent support to children who are vulnerable and those of key workers;

Low rates of referrals of children continue, as is case nationally and regionally;

Low numbers of vulnerable children accessing school places despite best efforts, as is case nationally and regionally. Mitigation for both includes asking safeguarding board and community hubs to ensure they are referring on as needed.
Likely to be a significant increase in referrals once services begin to return to normal and children are being seen by universal services;

A few placements where additional costs have been incurred have taken place, which are being captured through our access to resources team;

Longer term the risks are that there is a shortage of Independent Fostering Agency placements as demand returns to usual levels, which may result in greater use of residential placements;

There is also a risk that any spike in demand resulting from more children being referred after the lockdown period ends may require additional temporary staff.

Schools have been staying open for the children of key workers but the up-take has been less than expected and it is not yet clear when schools will re-open fully. The voucher scheme for giving financial food support has been inconsistent.

3. It is too early to say what the long-term financial implications for the County Council will be. The government has made extra money available to local councils and although these sums sound large at national level (e.g. £1.6 billion), by the time they get down to front-line services they may not be adequate. The sum allocated from the government to CCC worked out at just over £14 million.

4. Meetings of councillors and officers continue to take place via Zoom so, as far as possible, the routine work carries on but inevitably more slowly.

5. It has been heartening to see the way in which local communities have rallied round to help those in greatest need. Sometimes that has been organised via a parish council; in other cases self-help groups have sprung up independently.
In addition he reiterated that it was the County Council’s intent to keep the show on the road and continue to deal with as many regular issues as possible in addition to protecting people and acting as co-ordinators for the hubs.
2020/2538
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes



2538.1

To Accept the Financial Information 




The information was accepted as an accurate record


2538.2

To approve the balance sheet




Approved as an accurate record.  To be signed at a later date.


2538.3

Updated End of Year/Annual Governance Information





The Clerk updated Members on the changes for this year in 



connection with end of year accounts and the Annual 




Governance and Return (AGAR). Although the timeframe 




allowed had been extended until September, it was felt that 



this could be signed off in July and sent to the External 




Auditor at that time.  All were happy with this.
2020/2539
To Approve the following payments already made


All payments were approved
31.03.2020
101801
HDC 


Waste Sacks and License
£56.25

31.03.2020
101802
Barker Signs

No Dogs Signage

£74.28

31.03.2020
101803
Nightingale

Grass Cutting RG

£84.00
31.03.2020
101804
CAPALC

Annual Membership

£480.77

31.03.2020
101805
Charlie Vince

Hedge Cutting MG

£888.00

31.03.2020
101806
VH Comm.

Hall Hire


£51.00

05.04.2020
101807
Mrs J Stanbridge
Salary



£433.97

05.04.2020
101808
HMRC


Tax & NI


£63.66

07.05.2020
101809
Jelf Insurance

Allotment Insurance

£83.64

07.05.2020
101810
Playsafety Ltd

Annual Inspection

£172.80

07.05.2020
101811
BHIB


Council Insurance

£1290.00

07.05.2020
101812
Mrs J Stanbridge
Salary



£403.81

07.05.2020
101813
HMRC


Tax & NI


£51.16

07.05.2020
101814
David Gillbanks
Ink Costs for COVID-19 
£76.35




2020/2540
COVID-19 – Parish Council Response


Cllr Dawson updated Members on the work she, Cllr Savage and Cllr 


Gillbanks had been doing concerning the delivering of leaflets and collection 

and delivering of prescriptions – now reaching 108.
She confirmed that the 

rota system was working well and that they were coping at the moment but 

if the work situation changed for either herself or Cllr Savage additional help 

might be needed.  Jes Salt confirmed that he had been involved in dealing 

with some vulnerable residents and that issues surrounding the food bank 

and free school meals vouchers were now resolved. He was happy that all 

agencies were working together and offered to help with prescription 


collection/delivery if needed. It was noted that Budgens had been doing an 

excellent job looking after residents and the Clerk was asked to write to 


Richard Gill to thank him.


The Chairman thanked everyone for what they were doing.
2020/2541
Leisure & Amenities


Cllr Gatward thanked everyone for keeping an eye on things whilst he was 

unable to do so.  There were no issues to report.


2541.1

Dog Fouling Issues on Millennium Green





Cllr Gillbanks explained the background to the current 




privacy/dog fouling issue and felt that perhaps a readjustment 



to the existing footpath could resolve the issue.  It was agreed 



that he should talk to the resident concerned and report back 



at the next meeting. Members were asked to email their 




thoughts to David.
2020/2542
Planning


2542.1

Application Ref: 20/00594/HHFUL





11 New Road, Offord Cluny





Demolition of existing conservatory and construction of a 




single storey rear extension





Recommend Approval


2542.2

Application Reference: 18/00938/FUL & LBC






Manor House High Street Offord Cluny


 



Improvements to existing vehicular access onto New Road 




and laying out of drive to provide vehicular access to Manor 



House





Recommend Approval
2020/2543
Chairman’s Report


Cllr Weitzel confirmed that he had attended the Planning seminar in March 

and had since written to Jacob Jaarsma thanking him.  He’d also replied to 

the Ms Turner regarding the trees in the Churchyard and had at the same 

time thanked her husband for the work he was doing re litter picking. He was 

taking part in the remote conference calls organised by the Ouse Valley 


Trust.
2020/2544
Councillor Reports


Cllr Eayrs thanked everyone for what they had been doing on behalf of the 

parish and was sorry he couldn’t have been more involved.



Cllr Riley informed Members that the workmen had done a fantastic job on 

the wall of the old cricket ground but that some rubbish had been left.  The 

Clerk was asked to contact Thornhills re its removal.
2020/2545
Notices & Correspondence not previously circulated


None

2020/2546
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2020/2547
The meeting closed at 7.55pm and next remote meeting date confirmed as Thursday, June 4, 2020. 
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